Lake Parker Association Annual Meeting July 10, 2010 West Glover Congregational Church West Glover, VT

Meeting was called to order at 6:35 pm by President Rick Blanchard.

Secretary's Report: Minutes were read and accepted.

Treasure's Report: Total Balance \$ 22,153.87

CD \$15,937.84 CD \$4,073.65 Checking \$2,092.24 Credit Union Member 2009 \$50.14

Income \$1838.91 Expense \$2,143.27

Vice-Presidents Report: As of July 10, 2010 we have 50 paid members. More of the newsletters are going out by e-mail. Please keep e-mail address current.

Presidents Report: Rich Blanchard was voted in for another two years. Need to involve more people in the organization. Rick asked Mr. Washburn to streamline the organization. This year five hundred 10-½ inch long trout were stocked in Parker Lake. As of July 1, 2010 there is a new law in Vermont. No phosphors can be used in dish soap and lawn fertilizer will have to be phosphors free.

Web Site: Don Trudell thanked members for pictures and documents for the web-site. Would like more pictures and articles to keep the site current and interesting. He would also like feed-back on format and content.

Newsletter: Anne Benning would like articles for the newsletter, information about children and Grandchildren and information on camps that are for rent or sale.

Land Use and Conservation Committee Report: Dave Washburn reported that committee will meet late July to review water shed survey results an to update watershed survey calendar of events. Dave has new manual from the state "For Our Lake's Sake" it's a three hundred page booklet of information to improve and maintain the health of the lakes. A motion was made an passed that LPA would pay eighty dollars to send John and Lynn Washburn and Dave and Gail Washburn to the meeting for "Vermont Federation of Lakes and Ponds".

Selectmen's Report: The access road is a common rite-a-way. The sewer system extension down Parker Road is on hold until the bugs can be worked out of the system that was installed the Summer of 2009. Plans are to go down both sides of the lake. To do this it may have to go to a bond vote. Selectman said it is just a matter of time before the sewer system comes to the lake.

New Business: Members asked Selectmen if speed limit could be reduced on Parker Road and Lake Shore Road.

It was voted and accepted that the weed machine should be retired. The saving in insurance would amount to about \$250 a year. The weed machine is to be scraped.

Display Case: A motion was made an accepted to spend up to four hundred dollars to have a new display case built for information about the lake to be housed in. This would replace the display case that was removed from the Parker General Store.

Meeting was adjourned at 8:15pm

Respectfully submitted Judy Borrell, Sec. LPA